CITY OF BALTIMORE

CATHERINE E. PUGH, Mayor



DEPARTMENT OF LAW

ANDRE M. DAVIS, CITY SOLICITOR 100 N. Holliday Street Suite 101, City Hall Baltimore, Maryland 21202

November 15, 2017

The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council Attn: Executive Secretary Room 409, City Hall 100 N. Holliday Street Baltimore, Maryland 21202

> City Council Bill 17-0166 - York Road Retail Business District - Reversion Re:

to Annual Collection

Dear President and City Council Members:

The Law Department has reviewed City Council Bill 17-0166 for form and legal sufficiency. The bill would repeal several sections of Article 14 of the City Code concerning the collection of fees for the York Road Retail Business District. The amendments return collection of the license fee for that district to annual from the recently enacted semiannual collection.

As there are no legal impediments to this bill, the Law Department approves it for form and legal sufficiency.

Very truly yours,

Chief Solicitor

Andre M. Davis, City Solicitor cc:

Karen Stokes, Director, Mayor's Office of Government Relations

Kyron Banks, Mayor's Legislative Liaison

Elena DiPietro, Chief Solicitor, General Counsel Division

Victor Tervala, Chief Solicitor